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10-9-20 Draft
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,

The conditions of the pandemic here in Winchester and the state continues to stay fairly level. There is an increase in community transmission but not at an alarming rate. This is all expected at this time of the year. The state now has 25,000 rapid tests being shipped in weekly. These tests will be dispersed across the state. These rapid tests give results in 10-15 minutes. This will tremendously help people quarantine sooner and will keep more persons who are healthy working and going to school. More information can be found on our local TV station WMUR and the NH COVID-19 Dashboard. It remains so important to continue following the prevention measures in place, (mask wearing, hand washing and social distancing). These measures should help keep our infection rate low. We need to be vigilant in managing our response to this pandemic, it is not going away anytime soon.
As a reminder, any travel outside of New England requires a 14 day quarantine upon return. If you do travel, check ahead because there are many states who are not allowing visitors unless you can produce a negative COVID-19 test taken in the last 72 hours. 
Seriously consider getting a flu shot. Besides social distancing this is the next best thing you can do for yourself and others.
Halloween- The ELMMCC is hosting an outdoor safe event for all residents. The Haunted Walk & Trunk or Treat is set to be a great time. The Selectmen have set Halloween times for Saturday the 31st from 5-8pm. Costume masks are not enough to protect against the virus. A cloth mask is still needed and please only wear it on the outside of the mask. Social distancing is also crucial to make this fun night safe and healthy for all. As for concerns about the candy the children get, there is no data showing the virus transfers on candy wrappers. The CDC suggests staying within your local area while trick or treating. Please do not go to large events held inside.
School is open. The Governor announced NH schools are ranked the 5th safest in virus protection in the country. We should feel good about that. 80% of all schools are open either part time or full time. Only 60 of 192,000 students in the state tested positive as of 10/1/20.
Town officials have done a great job preparing for the upcoming election. The November election will be held at the WINCHESTER SCHOOL. All COVID-19 safety measures will be put in place. There is still time to get an absentee ballot if you are concerned about voting in person.
Continue your efforts to keep everyone safe and healthy!
